Head of the DNR

Aleksandr Zakharchenko
Artyoma St., 68
Donetsk, Ukraine

Dear Mr. Zakharchenko,
I am writing to you on a very urgent matter.  As you may know, artists and activists Seroe Fioletovoe and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko have been missing since 31 January after entering the self-proclaimed “Donetsk People’s Republic” (DNR) in Ukraine to perform a pacifist public action. The de facto authorities are refusing to acknowledge their detention and there are serious concerns about their safety. 
Russian artistic activists Seroe Fioletovoe (passport name: Oleg Vasilyev) and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko had planned to visit Donetsk, eastern Ukraine, currently under the control of pro-Russian separatists, intending to perform a pacifist public action. 

Visiting the self-proclaimed “Donetsk People’s Republic” (DNR) is fraught with security risks, particularly for activists, and so they agreed to regularly contact a friend in Russia. According to this friend, the last phone contact with Seroe Fioletovoe was made at 5pm on 31 January, moments before Seroe Fioletovoe and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko entered the separatist-controlled territory.   Since that last phone call, there has been no verifiable information about their fate and whereabouts, and they are fears that they have been subjected to enforced disappearance.
The de facto authorities in Donetsk refuse to acknowledge the detention of Seroe Fioletovoe and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko or to release any information about their fate. It is a common practice by the DNR’s “Ministry of State Security” to subject individuals they suspect of disloyalty to the DNR or “subversive” activities to 30-day incommunicado “administrative detention” and subsequently to extend their detention.
I urge you to please take the following immediate steps to correct this frightening and unjust situation:
· Immediately disclose the whereabouts of Oleg Vasilyev (please use the passport name in the appeals) and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko;

· Ensure that Oleg Vasilyev and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko are not held in arbitrary detention;

· Ensure that Oleg Vasilyev and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko’s physical and mental integrity are protected
Thank you for your prompt attention to this critical situation.

Sincerely,

Ambassador Valeriy Chaly

Embassy of Ukraine

3350 M Street, NW

Washington DC 20007

Dear Ambassador,
I am writing to you on a very urgent matter.  As you may know, artists and activists Seroe Fioletovoe and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko have been missing since 31 January after entering the self-proclaimed “Donetsk People’s Republic” (DNR) in Ukraine to perform a pacifist public action. The de facto authorities are refusing to acknowledge their detention and there are serious concerns about their safety. 
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I urge you to please take the following immediate steps to correct this frightening and unjust situation:

· Immediately disclose the whereabouts of Oleg Vasilyev (please use the passport name in the appeals) and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko;

· Ensure that Oleg Vasilyev and Viktoriya Miroshnichenko are not held in arbitrary detention;
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Sincerely,

